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December 2021 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
3pm Afternoon tea every Sunday 

December 

Madame President’s Piece 

Tēnā koutou katoa 

And just like that, it is December and the silly 
season is upon us.  

No doubt many of you will have seen the rapid progress hap-
pening with the redevelopment of the kiddie pool into our 
newest asset, a hot tub.  David and helpers are doing an 
amazing job and with any luck it will be operating soon, in 
time for everyone to enjoy over the forthcoming holiday   
period. 

The grounds are looking fantastic and if you haven’t checked 
out all the work that has taken place over at FAL and the new 
visitors campground, Streamside, then I suggest you take a 
wander over there to take a look.  Thanks to all of the helpers 
who have been absolute Trojans in making this all happen.  
Thanks to Robyn I for the bright mural on the fence as well.  
And a special thanks to Shirley for her tireless work keeping 
the hall ablution block clean and tidy. 

As you are all aware, the Auckland border has now re-opened 
and the club is expecting visitors to arrive from out of town to 
come and enjoy our facilities.  Thankfully with the last of the 
underground power being connected up to FAL, Streamside 
will be ready in time to cater to them. 

I would like to wish all our members safe travels around NZ 
and across the ditch when you spend time with your families 
over the festive period.  May you have a safe, peaceful Merry 
Christmas and a happy New Year.  The committee are looking 
forward to putting 2021 behind us and trust that 2022 will be 
a better year. 

I would also like to take this opportunity to thank my fellow 
colleagues on the committee for their work, support and  
dedication as we have navigated these uncharted waters.  It’s 
been quite the ride and I couldn’t have done it without you. 

FYI, I have documented my personal views on how I believe 
the naturism community should be dealing with this pandem-
ic.  If you are interested in having a read of this then I am  
happy to send to you on request. 

Meri Kirihimete 

Ka kite anō 
Constance 

Sat 25th 

Xmas Waifs and Strays get together  

BYO food to share for late lunch/early 

dinner 

Tue 28th 
NZ Naturist Federation AGM at 
Pineglades  -  Presentation for WNC 
2022/23 Carnivale Festival 

January 

Sat 5th 1pm   Kubb club champs 

Sun 6th  10am   Petanque club champs 

Sun 30th  11am—3pm  Life Drawing  

February 

Sun 20th  11am—3pm  Life Drawing  

Mon 7th 
Nude Walk in the Wainuiomata water 
collection area. Covid Pass required 

Sat 22th 
Wellington Anniversary Weekend 
6pm  Hangi  Hosted by Eru 

Sun 13th 
11am Committee Meeting  

All members welcome 

Sat/Sun 
26th & 27th 

Wellington Burners Visit 

Sun 23rd  
2pm Afternoon Pool Party/Sounds on 
the Lawn  Hosted by Steve & Toni 
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Key Points — 12 December Committee Meeting  

 
 
 
 

Cleaner 
It is becoming increasingly clear that we need to 
employ a commercial cleaner to service some of 
the club’s facilities, therefore, we would like to invite 
expressions of interest from the membership or 
friends of members before looking externally.  

This is a paid contract all year round approximately 
3 hours, twice a week say Monday and Friday 
therefore a total of 6 hours at $20.00 per hour = 
$120.00 all up. 

The role would entail cleaning the Spa area, Hall 
ablution area, main lawn ablution block and kitchen.  

This may also be with a view to taking on the clean-
ing involved with cabin management. 

Please contact Brent Henderson 

Exciting opportunities 

 
 

 

 

 

Due to two resignations, Secretary and an Executive 

Officer, the committee are now looking for replace-

ments to take them through to the AGM next year.   

If you are interested in joining this dynamic committee 

or would like further information please contact       

Constance   

e: constance@wellingtonnaturists.co.nz   

Electrical Warrants 

Seven electrical warrants were completed recently, 
thanks to Ken who assisted the electrician, reduc-
ing the costs for those members. 
 
There is a requirement by the club and law to have 
a current electrical warrant for your caravan or 
cabin.   
 
The warrant needs to be displayed 
in a prominent position. Electrical 
warrants generally cover four years. 
 
Please check that your warrant is 
current and visible.  
 

 

 

 

to 

Elliott F, Nick D, Brent S, Laura C 
 

We hope you have a long and enjoyable time at 

our club 

 

A huge vote of thanks to 
Shirley for her tireless work 
looking after the hall ablution 
block.   

 
After Xmas Shirley will be retiring from cleaning 
the hall ablutions and a roster will need to be put in 
place until such time that a commercial cleaner is 
found. 

 

 

 

The committee welcomes any feedback from 

members who would like to express their views, 

whether they be for or against, the club's current 

COVID policy and it's adoption of the passport  

system. 

Please email comments to both:  

president@wellingtonnaturists.co.nz 

secretary@wellingtonnaturists.co.nz 
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Celebration and opening for completed projects 

Celebration and official opening of FAL Ablution block, 

Streamside camping area, mural on fence, path from Streamside 

to FAL ablution block and upgrade of cabins 1 & 2. 

Many members gathered for this event with Paul C officiating.  

These were major projects and I think it is worth while mention-

ing those involved. 

The FAL ablution block is mainly due to the fantastic work 

done by Ray. He has worked on this project for a couple of years 

and it is now 90% complete. Thanks Ray and all those who have 

helped him. It is a credit to you. 

Streamside camping area. This has been achieved mainly with 

Brent H help. There are many people who have helped Brent 

and I thank all of you. Allan our electrician has almost complet-

ed powering this site up. 

Mural on Streamside fence. Robyn spent many hours painting 

this mural and I think you will agree it looks wonderful. Thanks 

Robyn and all the best in you new adventure. 

Path from Streamside to FAL ablution block. During lock down 

Brent H spent many hours moving rocks and soil to make this 

path. I said it couldn’t be done and he proved me wrong. Thanks 

to all who helped Brent and a special thanks to Robyn and Claire 

for the land shaping and planting. 

Upgrades of cabins 1 & 2. This project was overseen by Brent H 

and we hired Perry to do the painting and an ex member Alan to 

do the plastering. Interior decorating was done by Jude and 

Brent. Both cabins have new kitchens, cold water taps and new 

beds. Cabin 1 has a new window, and new carpet. These are 

now well appointed facilities and a credit to our club. 

Just as an addition we now have a new switch board which will 

see us well into the future. 

Thanks again 

Ken Mercer works manager. 

Site Holders 

The site manager will be soon to be conducting site inspections to ensure that all sites are in a tidy     

condition —  please refer to clause 5 of your Site Agreement/Conditions of Site Occupancy (see below).  

A letter will be sent to those who do not comply.  All sites are expected to meet the requirements by      

31 March 2022. 

 

Vaccinated members need to do one of the following (where not     

already done) in order to ensure you receive the new gate codes: 

 

1) Email a copy of your vaccine pass to treasurer@wellingtonnaturists.co.nz 

2) Phone the club mobile: 027 330 6212 stating you have a valid vaccine pass and your estimated arrival time so 
you can be let through the gate manually after which your pass can be scanned and you can be issued the new 
codes and gate phone number. 

mailto:treasurer@wellingtonnaturists.co.nz
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If you have noticed any 
hazards or have any 
Health and Safety con-
cerns please contact: 

pip@wellingtonnaturists.co.nz 

 

'The Health and Safety at Work Act 2015 
(HSWA)” makes it clear that everyone has a 
role to play in   ensuring health and safety at 
work'. This includes clubs. 

NZNF membership cards for 2021/22 

The cards are being held in the club office.   

Please ask a committee member for your card next 

time you are at the club. 

Vacancies on roster for  
Sunday Afternoon tea 

Afternoon tea is held, rain or shine, 
3:00pm every Sunday from Labour 
Weekend through till Easter.  
 
Team up with another member and add your 
name to the roster on the notice board in the hall.  
 
Not a baker - cheese, crackers and biscuits can 
be found in the fridge and pantry, just need to 
bring some milk. 

Volunteer jobs around the club 
 
Please contact Brent or check the job board (inside 
the hall) if you would like to volunteer to do any jobs 
at the club.  

If you intend on using any tools and equipment for 
work on the grounds. Please  contact Brent prior so 
that he can be aware to check on your safety and 
provide you with any safety gear. 

Deck laying for the hot tub 

Sunday 19 December 

Weather permitting David will be laying the deck from the edge of the pergola to the planter 

boxes.  

Any help would be much appreciated. 

Receptacle for Lost Property 
 
The committee would like to set up a lost 
property box.  Does anyone have a suitable 
receptacle that could be used?   
 
Please let a committee member know if you 
have something suitable.  

Proposed bike shed 
 
It has been suggested that the club build a bike 
shed but there is no budget available.  
 
Let Greig know if you have any materials that can 
be donated for this purpose. 

mailto:pip@wellingtonnaturists.co.nz
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For Sale—Caravan & all the trimmings 

Lovingly restored old caravan, new ceiling and pink bats, painted inside 

and out 

Deck, outdoor furniture and garden umbrella 

Four established flower planter boxes & 3 painted trestle fences 

Fully self-contained, walk-in-walk-out opportunity served on a plate, including: 

Fridge, microwave, double bed (including sheet & duvet, pillows and cushions), couch, storage space, cutlery,   

crockery, cooker, toastie machine, kettle, toaster, oil heater, garden hose to water the plants, power cable to the 

power box 

The caravan is not electrically warranted and is not road worthy. 

Reduced to $3,000 the lot!  Going cheap (ongoing site fees to be paid to the club - @ $390 p.a.) 

Be quick and get in before Summer.  Contact Andre 022 111 8908 or Robyn 027 2131576 

MONSTERRA GROWING COMPETITION 

Heidi would like to invite WNC members to rise to the challenge to see who can 
grow the largest Monstera plant for the Carnivale Extravaganza Festival.  These 
will then be used as part of the hall decorations for the South American themed 
evening. 

Festival minutes for the meeting held on 30 November 

2021 are attached separately in your email. 

Following progress on the fence mural 
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For Sale/make an offer 

The firebox from the old spa that 

was in the swimming pool area is 

now surplus to requirements.   

If you are interested, please speak 

to Brent and make him an offer. 

NZNF gonatural newsletter Update 

All nudesletter subscriptions are now to be 
sent to John Lowe: editor@gonatural.co.nz  

 

WNC EXECUTIVE COMMITTE 

President president@wellingtonnaturists.co.nz  

Treasurer treasurer@wellingtonnaturists.co.nz  

Secretary secretary@wellingtonnaturists.co.nz 

Membership membership@wellingtonnaturists.co.nz 

Newsletter news@wellingtonnaturists.co.nz 

Reservations reservations@wellingtonnaturists.co.nz 

Club mobile phone 027 330 6212  

Website:  www.wellingtonnaturists.co.nz 

Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/Wellington-Naturist-Club-117328105044719/ 

mailto:editor@gonatural.co.nz
mailto:president@wellingtonnaturists.co.nz
mailto:treasurer@wellingtonnaturists.co.nz
mailto:secretary@wellingtonnaturists.co.nz
https://www.facebook.com/Wellington-Naturist-Club-117328105044719/

